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Brothers and sisters, 

 

So, 2023 comes to an end. We hope it was a memorable year for you, your family and your mission. Life 

is filled with ups and downs, there is no totally smooth road, and the key is that we have to learn to act 

well in all situations. Father talked about the Ocean and how the waves were forever changing, sometimes 

flat calm and other times dangerously violent. We have to learn to love all that life brings our way, learn 

and grow. 

 

Thank God that True Mother is still with us and leading us forward. 2023 was the year of great turmoil in 

our church, yet Mother still moved the Providence forward especially with the opening of the Cheon Il 

Sanctum. The challenges brought about financially are still being traversed and may have some further 

bumps ahead. However, we can be grateful for the opportunity to spread the word of the True Parents. We 

want the whole world to know who True Parents are and to see that they have fully embodied the living 

God for the first time in human history. This allows God's full nature to be revealed for the first time and 

allows us to access and resonate with God like never before. 

 

Let's end 2023 on a victorious note and claim our victories for this year. 2024 will be quite a ride. Hang 

on tight. 

 

God Bless, 

 

Kevin and Masako Thompson 

 


